SHREVE

CHILE

Dear pastors and praying friends,

Thank you so much for your prayers and support over the past month. March was a very blessed month for us, and you will be excited to read what the Lord is doing here in Chile. I hope that everyone had a wonderful time celebrating the Lord's resurrection this month as well. He lives.

We started the month off by tagging the same 6,000 houses each week for three straight weeks with invitations to the church. Each week we saw the Lord send some visitors to the church as a result! On the 24th, we had our inauguration service to celebrate our new location, and had 39 people in attendance. 22 are regular attenders of the church, and the other 17 were visitors. On the 31, we celebrated the Lord's resurrection, and had 9 visitors between the morning and evening services! We are working at following up and integrating the visitors into the church, and I ask that you would pray for those who have been visiting to become faithful attenders.

We are going to be doing another English class outreach starting this month, and again, please pray for the Lord to give us visitors, and to be able to share Christ with them. Our new building has much more space than our previous location, but we are quickly filling it up, and we are hoping to have 30-35 people in our English class.

We also continue to raise money to buy a permanent church property. We will need about 125,000 dollars to buy a property, so please pray for God to provide that need. If you would like to give towards that, you can send a donation to:

P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville GA, 30534 Attn: Shreve building fund.

I am still teaching the general epistles 3 hours a week at the Chile Bible College, and enjoying the time with the students. Please pray for the Bible College, and for God to raise up more young men and women for the ministry.

Thank you all again for your prayers and support. We would not be here without you, and I want you to know that you are all involved in this work with us. God bless.

In Christ,

Man In

404-382-0097 Kyleshreveyoung@gmail.com
Vision Baptist Missions P.O. Box 647, Dawsonville, GA 30534